
Greetings Everyone! 
 
The Alateen world is plugging right along.  We are in the Recertification process period for our 
AMIAS and the Alateen groups.  This recertification process has to be completed by June 15 in 
order to retain the Alateen name in our Area.  I am not half done with either the AMIAS or 
groups.  I hope to have this process completed by the end of May.  If you have not gotten either 
form (AMIAS or group) to me, I would appreciate you doing so at your earliest convenience.  If 
you need another AMIAS recertification form, please let me know and I will get another one to 
you.  The group Recertification forms were mailed directly from WSO to the group CMA’s. 
 
I attended the WSO February 19 zoom meeting where they introduced and presented the new 
Alateen Toolkit.  We held a zoom meeting with the Alateen Team on February 12th to discuss 
the new Toolkit with them. The purpose of this Toolkit is to help sponsors find a way to build 
relationships with professionals who serve teens and their families.  It was put together by 
many past delegates.   I am very excited that this has been provided for us.  It’s a very complete 
tool with a kit to help sponsors with their outreach to professionals in their area.  I will be 
presenting this new Toolkit at the AWSC meeting on March 9th.   
 
I’m looking forward to seeing everyone at the AWSC meeting. 
 
Lovingly In Alateen 
Judy V 
Area Alateen Coordinator/AAPP 
 
 


